National SDC Steering Committee Conference Call Notes
March 2, 2004
Attendees:

Steering Committee for 2003-04

John Blodgett MO
Sue Ebetsch IL
Linda Gage CA (Chair)
David Joye, NJ (Secretary)
Carol Rogers IN
Bob Scardamalia NY
Dan Veroff, WI

Annette Watters AL

Census Bureau (CLO)

Frank Ambrose
Renee Jefferson-Copeland

Count Question Resolution (CQR) Report
At the steering committee meeting in Suitland in February 2004, the Census Bureau invited the steering committee to go on record with our recommendations for improvements to the CQR program for 2010.  Linda will do the bullets with input from the group.  The group agreed that the Full Count Review program has to be part of CQR in 2010 and will submit recommendations for that as well.
Local Employment Dynamics

LED staff asked to join in our conference call to brainstorm new ways that SDCs can be involved in the LED program.  Julia Lane is leaving the LED program to join the National Science Foundation (NSF).  NSF has an ongoing deep interest in LED and she will continue to be available on an as needed basis.
We are fortunate to have Jeremy Wu joining the LED program and Census Bureau staff.  Jeremy is a first rate statistician with 24 years of management experience. He will take over the day-to-day management of the program.  This is necessary as the Census Bureau takes the program from its initial stages and formalizes its partnership with states, BLS and other federal agencies.  He began February 9th and hit the ground running.  LED now has 29 Partner states, 22 in production, 17 of which currently have data up on the LED website.  http://lehd.dsd.census.gov/led/00/
Jeremy wants to get more folks involved.  State Labor Market Information (LMI) shops are the data custodians.  LMI shops, Census, BLS and others have to work together to come up with valuable products that people want and need to ensure viability down the road.  SDCs can be part of that.  There is plenty of room for value added products that can generate revenue for SDCs.  LMI shops generally will not have the resources to use the data to its full capacity.
Where to go from here?  Jeremy suggested a letter to LMI shops that introduces them to their SDC counterparts.  Some SDCs have very close relationships with their respective LMI shops and others do not.  Can SDCs be used as press contacts when new LED data come out for their states?  Can SDCs work with LMI shops to come up with jointly produced products that would benefit both?  Are SDCs in a position to suggest “hot” topics of local interest for developing future LED-based reports?  The SDC Steering Committee will contemplate these questions and revisit the issue at the July 2004 Steering Committee meeting.
March Regional SDC Meeting, Boston, MA -March 29th and 30th
Carol will look at the SDC participation to see if she can ask SDCs to participate in two of the proposed (GIS Applications and State Data Center) research panels.  Looks like 23 SDC folks attending as of March 2, 2004.
Next conference call is April 6th.

